
Dear Supervisors Gjerde, Haschak, McGourty, Mulheren and Williams: 
Thank you for your agreement to fund enforcement of illegal and non-compliant cannabis activities 

in Mendocino County. As a resident of Covelo/Round Valley I am shocked and saddened by what 

our town has become when illegal cannabis grows are not immediately removed. 
 
I ask you also disallow cultivation in hoop houses. They are a blight on our landscape. The light and 

plastic pollution detract from the beauty and health of our community. 
Trucked in water for cannabis should be prohibited. Residents are tired of dodging people trucking in 

water illegally. Trucking water is very damaging to our roads and the environment, contributing to 

the very climate change that is causing our drought. 
Please disallow cultivation in rangelands. The voters already said no to this in 2016 (Measure AF). 

Our rangelands are fragile, and fire-prone. 
Allow a maximum cannabis crop area of 10,000 square feet. Small is beautiful.  
 
Thank you, 
Pat Sobrero 

 


